
 

 

WORK PERMITS 

 

In accordance with the provisions of the child labor laws of Iowa (House File 397), school 

districts are no longer issuing Iowa Child Labor Work Permits effective June 1, 2015.  Youth, 

parents, and employers are asked to complete a simplified form found online at the Division of 

Labor website:   http://www.iowaworkforce.org/labor/childlabor.htm 

 

Direct inquiries including questions about the work permits may be directed to the Division of 

Labor website, their email address: iachildlabor@iwd.iowa.gov. or direct phone number:  

515/725-2168; fax number:  515/281-7995; address:  Iowa Wage and Child Labor Enforcement, 

1000 East Grand Avenue, Des Moines, IA 50319 
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